Susan Chadwick

From: Tracy Brzozowski

Sent: 11 April 2011 14:06

To: Susan Chadwick

Subject: FW: License premises Application.

Tracy Brzozowski
Public Protection Manager

Public Protection Unit
Town Centre Offices
Lord Street
Rawtenstall

BB4 7LZ

T: 91766 238682
F- 91706 219334
v Www.rossendale.gov.uk

————— Original Message-----

From: Cllr Granville Morris

Sent: 11 April 2011 13:43

To: Tracy Brzozowski

Subject: License premises Application.

Tracy,

I am aware of an application for a license premises for the shop called "Trick & Treats" in
Higher deardengate Haslingden for the sale of Alcohol. For the all day usage from 6am to
11.59pm.

I am contacting you to express my objection to this application.

This business is currently trading as a sweet and toy shop. Obviously the additional request
to sell liquor in my opinion, will impact a poor impression to young children who visit these
premises for the purpose of buying sweets or toys. It may encourage the risk of attempts to
- ~chase alcohol for the under age drinking issues. Which I witness occurring around the
Haslingden Towncentre.

We have in my opinion, sufficient retail businesses who sell alcohol in the Towncentre.
-Nisa mini supermarket higher deardengate.

-Co-op in John St.

-newsagent in lower deardengate.

-booze shop new st.

Aswell as all the public houses, and clubs around the haslingden towncentre.

To have the proposal of this premises to be licensed for the sale of Alcochol, will in my
opinion put the increased risk of the activity of Anti-Social behaviour in this towncentre

location. Especially with these premises opening times operating till 23-59pm people leaving

i



public houses will draw upon these opening times to possibly cause disturbances of Anti

social behaviour.
Which may Impact on residents who live in the many flats above some of the many shop

properties.
Also the large residential estates in the towncentre locality I feel that an additional
facility for the purchase of alcohol is not needed in Haslingden.

Regards cllr Granville Morris.



